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Topic and suggested by Update Status / Proposed action
Raised in 2018/19 Municipal Year and carried forward
Kidlington and Bicester Town 
Centre – Progress against master 
plans

Former Councillor Neil Prestidge
Councillor Lucinda Wing:
Should a strategy to encourage 
High Street Retailers to town 
centres be in the Masterplan?

 As previously reported, officers from Planning Policy 
have agreed to attend a future meeting of the 
Overview and Scrutiny Committee to discuss this 
subject.  

Attendance will be scheduled when appropriate.

2019/20 Municipal Year
Oxfordshire Growth Board

What arrangements are in place 
for Scrutiny of the Growth Board?

Raised by Councillors Ian 
Middleton, Mike Bishop, Chris 
Heath and Phil Chapman

All information and documentation relating to the 
Growth Board can be found on the dedicated 
website https://www.oxfordshiregrowthboard.org/ 

Bev Hindle from the Growth Board has agreed to 
come to the 3 December O&S to talk about the 
Growth Board, with Councillor Barry Wood as the 
Cherwell District Council representative on the 
Board. 

Committee are asked to submit any questions for 
Bev in advance of the December meeting. 

Submissions can be sent to the Democratic and 
Elections team via email 
democracy@Cherwellandsouthnorthants.gov.uk

Planning Policy for the District, 
including the Growth Deal.

Raised by Councillors Ian 
Middleton, Mike Bishop, Chris 
Heath and Phil Chapman

As previously reported, officers from Planning Policy 
have agreed to attend a future meeting of the 
Overview and Scrutiny Committee to discuss this 
subject.

Attendance will be scheduled when appropriate.

Young and Old – services 
available to and linking the 
generations

The Wellbeing Show and Tell at the September 
meeting included information on Generations 
Working Together.   

Committee to advise what/if any next steps 
following the Show and Tell at the September 
meeting.   

https://www.oxfordshiregrowthboard.org/
mailto:democracy@cherwellandsouthnorthants.gov.uk
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Raised by Councillors Andy Beere, 
Shaida Hussain and Tony 
Mepham
Culture in the wider sense and 
different aspects of it, what if any 
activities are taking place

Raised by Councillors Andy Beere, 
Shaida Hussain and Tony 
Mepham

The query has been referred to Nicola Riley, 
Assistant Director - Wellbeing

An update will be provided at the meeting.

Wider awareness of what is 
happening in the district generally

Raised by Councillors Andy Beere, 
Shaida Hussain and Tony 
Mepham

The query has been referred to Louise Tustian, 
Acting Performance and Communications Manager.

A Wellbeing map is available via the Council’s 
website, which shows various activities across the 
district. Event organisers are able to email details of 
their event to a dedicated email address, and the 
information appears on the map.  

An update will be provided at the meeting.

Telephony Blackspots

Raised by Councillors Tom Wallis, 
Sandra Rhodes and Bryn Williams

The Committee requested information regarding the 
level of mobile phone signal across the District.  
Ofcom has launched a mobile coverage checker that 
lets anyone check what signal they should be 
receiving from any of the four major UK networks.
Below is a link to the checker which shows coverage 
on a map:

https://checker.ofcom.org.uk/mobile-coverage  

Committee to advise what/if any next steps it would 
like to take. 

Mental Health – accessing care 
(who, what, where, when), support, 
awareness

Raised by Councillors Tom Wallis, 
Sandra Rhodes and Bryn Williams

Information was  included in the Wellbeing Show and 
Tell at the September 2019 meeting. 

Committee to advise what/if any next steps 
following the Show and Tell at the September 
meeting.   

https://www.cherwell.gov.uk/info/3/leisure-and-culture/530/health-and-wellbeing-map
https://checker.ofcom.org.uk/mobile-coverage
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Management companies 
managing new housing 
developments – is the use of 
management companies rather 
than adoption by the Council on 
the rise, if so what is the cause of 
this?

Raised by Councillor Lucinda Wing

Details of information received from Jenny Barker – 
Bicester Delivery Manager, on Management 
Companies emailed to O & S Committee Members 
on 23 September. 

Committee to advise what/if any next steps it would 
like to take. 


